
May 2018 Newsletter CSC (805) 995-3543 

Cayucos Senior Center (CSC) and Thrift Shop 
200 South Ocean Avenue, Cayucos, CA 93430 - cayucosseniors.org 

Open Mondays through Saturdays 10am to 4pm 

From the Desk of 
President Adrian Hurtado 

Happy May Day and Happy Mother’s Day.  The rains 
have provided an abundance of green hills and golden 
poppies to make May a beautiful and colorful month. 
In April, our resident chefs served up a very tasty ham 
and potato lunch and Casa de Flo-res provided a 
scrumptious giant chicken pot pie and pineapple upside 
down cake dessert. 
Julie Beaver entertained us with the violin, the guitar, 
and her beautiful soprano voice.  I hope she will 
consider coming back soon.  This month, the Mystery 
Brothers, Jim Conroy and Bruck Beck will be here. 
Part time visitor Richard Rezendes’ name was drawn for 
the $250 attendance prize, but this was not the part 
time that he is here.  The May prize grows to $275. 
Margaret Carlson won the 50/50 prize of $85. 
Congratulations Margaret. 
The Past Presidents’ and Volunteers’ prime rib luncheon 
is this month on May 24 at 12:00 in the tent. Sign up in 
the Center office by May 19. Non-invitees can attend 
for a mere $15. 
May abounds with events and holidays:  
• May 1, May Day  
• May 5, Cinco de Mayo  
• May 6, Antique Street Fair  
• May 13, Mother’s Day  
• May 28, Memorial Day and Lost at Sea Memorial  
• Memorial Day Weekend, Antique Gas & Steam 

Engine Show 
Have a great month and see you May 9 in the Vets tent 
at 12:00 noon. 
  Adrian 

Last Table - Table 8 (Ann Fitzgerald, Brad Bates, 
Phyllis Rosenfeld, Carol Staib, Maggie Carlson, 
Louise Topper, and Lois Londean) - first to be 
served May. 

A Message from Your Vice-President 
Jerry Dobyns 

It's May already and your First Vice President’s birthday 
month.  I don't feel any older except when I play golf. 
My game is old and tired. When I dance with my girl 
friend I feel younger. Enough about me.  It's been a little 
windy lately and we got a little rain, which we need.  
The hills are beautiful and green and the wild flowers 
are spectacular.  What a great time of year. 

I want to thank the kitchen crew for another great meal 
of ham and scalloped potatoes everything was yummy 
as usual. I want to thank Karen Rivas and  Janet  Arnold 
for tending bar.  Great job everyone. 

We had Julie Beaver for our entertainment.  She has a 
great voice and can play the violin so well.  Julie is great 
to listen to.  We will have her back again.  This month 
our entertainment will be Jim Conroy and Bruce Beck of 
the Mystery Brothers.  Bruce Beck tells me they have 
some new songs to do for us.  It is amazing to me that 
we have such a great pool of singers and musicians in 
the area.  I will be going to Harmony Cellars Winery this 
summer to find some more entertainers for our potluck 
and general meetings. 

The 50/50 drawing was won by Margaret Carlson. 
Margaret won $85.  Congratulations Margaret.  Richard 
Rezendes name was pulled for the attendance drawing 
of $250.  Richard was not in attendance.  Sorry Richard. 
This month's drawing will be $275. 

The month of May is a big start to my favorite time of 
year,  car show season.  The Morro Bay show will be 
May 3rd-6th.  Come out if you can to see some beautiful 
classic cars and my Green Machine.  The Cruise around 
Morro Bay is Friday May 4th from 6-8pm.  Show and 
Shine is Saturday 8-4 PM and Sunday 8AM-12:00 PM  

I will be having reverse shoulder surgery Monday July 
16th,  so your First Vice will be out of action for a while. 
Everyone have a great May and enjoy Memorial Day.  
See you at our next potluck on May 10th. 

   Jerry 



May Birthdays 
 1 Dick Moon 

 2 Arlene Dellfous 

 9 Darlene Kaberline and Mike Cavataio 

 11  Jerry Dobyns 

 12  Bud Erickson and Carolina Rezendes 

 14 Inka Somogyi 

 15 Phil McCarthy 

 22 Lenarda Chambers and Rusty Ladd 

 26  Fred Toerge 

 27  Ralph Wessel 

 29  Donna Clark 

Joyan's Sunshine Report 
Joyan sent a sympathy card to Carla and Leonard 
Cicerello upon the death of Carla's brother, Lyle 
Witt. 

May Potluck 
Pat Moon and Darlene Kaberline have generously 
offered to make chicken and beef enchiladas and 
Ken Kaberline offered to make Spanish rice. 

Membership 
Margaret Bretz reports that we have a new lifetime 
member, July Salamacha.  Also, we have two new 
members, Jamie Palmer and Barbara Erdman. 

Monthly Newsletter Delivery 
If you are moving, please notify the center with 
your new address.  The post office does not 
forward.  There is also a charge from the post office 
to the center if the newsletter is returned.  If we do 
not have your current address, you will not receive 
the monthly newsletter. 
Please notify:  Cayucos Senior Center, PO Box 134, 
Cayucos CA 93430 or call 805-995-3543 of your 
address change.  Thank you. 

A Little Humor,                        
Mother's Dictionary of Meanings 

Dumbwaiter:  One who asks the children if they 
would like to order dessert. 

Feedback:  The inevitable result when the baby 
does not appreciate strained carrots. 

Full name:  What you call your child when you are 
mad at him or her. 

Grandparents:  The people who think your children 
are wonderful even though they are not sure that 
you are raising them right. 

Hearsay:  What toddlers do when anyone mutters 
a dirty word. 

Independent:  How we want our children to be for 
as long as they do everything we say. 

Puddle:  A small body of water that draws other 
small bodies wearing dry shoes into it. 

Show off:  A child who is more talented than yours. 

Sterilize:  What you do to your first baby’s pacifier 
by boiling it, and to your last baby’s pacifier by 
blowing on it and wiping it with saliva. 

Top bunk:  Where you should never put a child 
wearing Superman jammies. 

Two-minute warning:  When the baby’s face turns 
red and she begins to make those familiar grunting 
noises. 

Whodunit:  None of the children that live in your 
house. 

Cookbooks for Purchase 
Features a 150 easy to prepare recipes from local 
Cayucans.  You may pick up a copy of the cookbook 
at the Senior Center located at  200 South Ocean 
Avenue for $10.00.  Great addition to your cooking 
library or a nice gift for a friend or relative. 

RSVP Volunteers Brunch 
The annual Retired Service Volunteer Program 
(RSVP) brunch will be held at Embassy Suites in San 
Luis Obispo on May 30 from 10:30-1:00.  For those 
club volunteers who are interested in registering 
with the RSVP organization you can obtain forms 
from Karen Rivas at the Senior Center. 
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April 2018 Cayucos Senior Luncheon 

April Birthdays –  Richard LeGrand, John Edell, Joyce Fox, Jim Watts,  
Deborah Moens, and Della Carrillo  

Glenda Boatman, guest of John Edell Steve Ariel, Fred Smith’s son visiting from Israel 

Evelyn & David Dabritz celebrating 68 years of marriage Son Carl Debritz, visiting from Whittier, CA 

Maggie & Curtis Carlson celebrate 48 
years of marriage … Curtis was playing golf 



Maggie Carlson wins 50-50 drawing for $85 

Claudia Barnes, guest of Jerry Dobyns 

Last Table (No. 8) – Ann Fitzgerald, Brad Bates, Phyllis Rosenfeld, Carol Staib, 
Maggie Carlson, Louise Topper, and Lois Londean 

Lois Londean, guest of Brad Bates and friends 

Remarkably talented Julie Beaver gave an exceptional performance 



Support our Local Businesses 
The following local businesses support our Cayucos Senior Club through their paid advertising in our monthly 
newsletter.  Please consider their products and services should the need arise. 

1. Family Vision Care Glenn S. Parnes, O.D. (805) 995-2777 
2. Financial Advisor Scott McManus (805) 995-2110 
3. Mobile Notary Gregg Edwards (805) 538-0324 
4. Real Estate Dale Kaiser (805) 995-2900 
5. Real Estate Sherry Sim (805) 234-4315 
6. Massage Therapy Bodywork (805) 995-0722 
7. Plumbing Plumb Cheap, Tim Kennedy (805) 434-3615 
8. Pharmacy & Gifts Cayucos Pharmacy & Gifts (805) 995-3538 
9. Income Tax, Payroll &Bookkeeping Cayucos Tax Service (805) 995-5049 

10. Dentistry Terry F. Moore, D.D.S. (805) 995-3123 
11. Vacation rentals, full time rentals, Beachside Rentals, Toni LeGras (805) 995-3680 

Property Management 
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CAYUCOS HISTORY 

PART 6 

The Cosmopolitan Hotel at the corner of Cayucos Drive and Ocean Avenue was the first lodging place in 
Cayucos built in 1875 at a cost of $4,000.  The proprietors, Morganti and Brignoli, declared in an 
advertisement that they had taken “great pains” to make the hotel equal to any in San Luis Obispo County.  In 
1879, Batista Morganti added a 50’ x 24’ hall to the rear of the building.  This structure burned down in the 
disastrous fire of September 8, 1893.  Morganti died at the age of 56 in December of 1881 as a result of a fight 
with Tom Righetti. 

On November 20, 1880, George Stone, who had been the postmaster and innkeeper at Old Creek until the 
post office was moved to Cayucos in January, 1889, officially opened the Exchange Hotel at the northeast 
corner of Ocean Avenue and D Street.  The next year he added a large livery stable, tank house, and a 
windmill.  The facility proved so popular that an extension was added on the D Street side. 

The Exchange Hotel was celebrated because it had the largest hall in Cayucos and, during the early years of 
the nineteenth century, motion pictures were shown in it.  However, because the community lacked electricity 
until the 1920s, the power for the projector was supplied from generators of early day motor vehicles. 
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